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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD TEACHER 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

 

Welcome to this week’s edition of the wally Week.  

 

You will be aware from the news that the threat of a 

new Covid-19 variant is increasing and that covid cases 

in Croydon schools appears to be on the rise.      

Therefore I thought it was timely to give another      

reminder that students should be continuing to         

self-test at home twice a week (Sundays and       

Wednesdays) and reporting the results to the school 

using our Test Link.  
 

If anyone tests positive following an LFD test, you, 

your household and any support bubbles you are part 

of must self-isolate in line with the stay-at-home      

guidance. You will also need to arrange a lab-based 

polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test to confirm the 

result. If the PCR test is taken within 2 days of the    

positive lateral flow test, and is negative, it overrides 

the self-test LFD test and the pupil can return to 

school. Do not send your child into school while you 

or anyone within your household waits for the result. 

You need to continue to report your result (positive, 

negative or void) to both NHS Test and Trace and to 

school using the following link: 

https://testregister.co.uk/login 

 

If anyone develops a new and continuous cough or a 

high temperature or has a loss of, or change in, their 

normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia) then they will 

need to self-isolate for the next 10 full days and follow 

the guidance for households with possible or          

confirmed COVID-19 infection which can be found 

here 

 

Other members of their household (including any      

siblings and members of their support or childcare 

bubble if they have one) should also self-isolate. 

 

Apologies that this not a particularly uplifting way to 

start this newsletter, however it is important that we 
do not become complacent following step 3 on the 

road map and the further lifting of restrictions.   

As always, thank you to everyone for their support and 

ensuring the school is as safe as it can be for everyone. 

 

MR R BOOTH 

HEADTEACHER 

Key Dates 
Half-term            31st May – 4th June 

INSET Day        7th June 

Return to school      8th June 

INSET Day       14th June 

https://testregister.co.uk/login
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

Young Geographer of the Year Competition 
 

• The Royal Geographical Society has announced the theme for its annual Young Geographer of the Year competition. 

• The theme is: Remapping our lives 

• There are separate categories for Yrs7-9, Yrs10-11 and Yrs12-13. 

• Details about the competition and how to enter can be found here:  

• Royal Geographical Society - 2021 competition - Young Geographer of the Year (rgs.org) 

• The deadline for receipt of all entries is Thursday 22 July 2021 at 5.00pm 

• We know that there are many outstanding geographers in our school across all the different year groups and would en-

courage as many people to enter as would like to! 

•  

If you would like to enter, please do so directly to the RGS and put my email on the form: mdurant@wallingtongirls.org.uk and 

the school address: Wallington High School for Girls, Woodcote Road, Wallington, Surrey, SM6 0PH 

 

Please also send a copy of your entry to me or your geography teacher – we’d love to see your maps! 

 

Mr Durant and the Geography Department 

Enrichment update  

Have you ever felt that Enrichment visits are like buses? Now we have run one visit offsite, we are now full steam ahead in 

organising the full Summer enrichment week for July and also another lot of Geography field trips to ensure both the GCSE 

and A Level classes get to complete all the practical requirements! 

 

Please do ensure to keep an eye out for the communications being issued and in the Parent Pay for any consent forms and 

payment requests. 

 

Students in Years 7 -10, please don’t forget to ensure that you have paid the required Summer Enrichment deposit before half 

term. Prompt payments for these enrichment activities allow us to meet all the financial costs we incur. 

https://www.rgs.org/schools/competitions/young-geographer-of-the-year/2021-competition/
mailto:mdurant@wallingtongirls.org.uk
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